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SAVE THE DATE...DECEMBER 31, 2019 
JOIN US FOR A MOOSE NEW YEAR’S EVE  

CELEBRATION* 
HORS D’OEUVRES, DINNER, PARTY FAVORS, 

LIVE MUSIC, AND  

CHAMPAGNE AT MIDNIGHT 

 

TICKETS ON SALE AT BAR NOVEMBER 6TH 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 
BUNCO 2nd THURSDAY of the month,  
Every Tuesday...Line Dancing with Duffy 6-8 PM 
Every Wednesday...3 Chord Guitar Lessons & Jam 
Nov 1..Steak Dinner w/WORKING MEN band 
Nov 8...Homemade Lasagna w/SHOWDOWN band 
Nov 9...Membership Call Bank, Orientation,  
               Dinner & Movie (FREE FOR NEW MEMBERS 
                And HELPERS! 
Nov 15...Pot Roast w/TRAIL MIXX Band 
Nov 23...MOOSE Thanksgiving Feast  
                w/LOW NOTES 
          Nov 28 & 29...LODGE CLOSED 
                                 



 

Your Membership ensures our Children at 

Mooseheart and our Seniors at Moosehaven 

are taken care of!  Renew your membership 

dues now and take advantage of  

Lodge/Chapter SAVINGS! 



DISTRICT #23 LODGES 

 

El Centro #1033 
2310 Myrtle Road 
Imperial CA 92251 
 
Escondido #1874 
Chapter #1310 
25721 Jesmond Dene Rd 
Escondido CA 92026 
 
Kearny Mesa #1852 
Chapter #1337 
3636 Ruffin Road 
San Diego CA 92123 
 
Lemon Grove #1713 
Chapter #2267 
9062 Memory Lane 
Spring Valley CA 91977- 
 
Mira Mesa #2108 
8670 Miramar Rd Suite T 
San Diego CA 92126 
 
Oceanside #1325 
2017 South Coast Hwy 
Oceanside CA 92054 

 
San Diego #508 
Chapter #002 
1648 30th St 
San Diego CA 92102 

 

 

 
 

LOYAL ORDER OF MOOSE #1874 
Phone: 760-745-1874         Fax: 760-745-5501 

BOARD OF OFFICERS 

Governor                Phil Persails      760-522-4505      
Jr. Past Governor                                         
Jr. Governor     Robert Fleck Jr.       
Prelate                     Guy Chandler     
Administrator                                 
Treasurer         Dan Papp             760-310-8031   
1 Year Trustee                  John Turner 
2 Year Trustee                  Alan Kosbab 
3 Year Trustee                  Jim Trageser 

APPOINTED OFFICERS 

Sergeant at Arms     Pete Street   
Inner Guard        
Outer Guard         

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 
Moose Legion       John Bissell 
Membership            
Application Review              
Endowment Fund                 
Activity Chairman                      
Community Service           
Newsletter                    Charly Papp     760-310-8030  

 
 
 WOMEN OF THE MOOSE CHAPTER 1310...Meetings 1st & 3rd Wednesdays 

 
BOARD OF  OFFICERS 

Senior Regent      Meridee Reynolds 
Junior Graduate Regent   Lydia Persails 
Junior Regent      Terrie Jacobsen       
Sec/Treasurer      Grace Wichert            
Recorder       Charly Papp       

         APPOINTED OFFICERS 
Guide        Nora Williams      
Asst. Guide      Evelyn Raedel 

    STANDING COMMITTEES 
Higher Degrees     Susan Hicks 

         CHAPTER DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEES 
Membership Retention    
Community Service    Yvonne Stone 
Mooseheart/Moosehaven   
Activities/Sports     Liz Crewdson 

                                                  AUDIT COMMITTEE 
Chairman       Cindy Mintz 
Member       Carla Albright 
Member       Tina Farrell      

                                                REVIEW COMMITTEE 
Chairman       Amber Freeze 
Member       Susan Huppert 



 

   NEWSLETTER  

     BOOSTERS 
 

 
Jim & Jean Blythe (1-20) 
Nancy Browning (3-20) 
Marge Crawford (7-20) 
Pat Greene (3-20) 
Harvey & Shirley Higgins (1-20) 
John & Carolyn Kirk (3-20) 
Dale & Donna Kissinger (1-20) 
Dan & Charly Papp (3-20) 
Larry & Sue Phillips (4-20) 
Dale & Jeanne Pulver (2-20) 
Ben Smith (7-20) 
Bob & June Fleck (1-20) 
 
 
 
Thank you for your support.  

  

 

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP TO 
PRINT AND MAIL OUR   

NEWSLETTER TO MEMBERS 
WHO DO NOT USE            

COMPUTERS. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please consider becoming a Booster. 

Your donation ($10 per person) 
helps make it possible to print the 

Newsletter and MAIL it to ALL  
members without email.  We need 
YOUR help to make sure all mem-

bers know what’s  

happening at our Lodge. 
 

 

 

      GOVERNOR’S CORNER                  

 
           

This month has flown by. 

            

          I would like to give my personal thanks to 
all that have put so much toward helping our 
lodge be one of the great lodges in our district. 
This includes, stepping up and helping with our 
fallen trees, our stage that was destroyed by a   
falling tree, all the special dinners and picnics in 
the park, YOU are greatly appreciated. 
 
        Now we are looking our Pre Thanksgiving 

dinner. Make sure you sign up if you are planning to attend.  We need a 
head count, so the cooks know how much food is needed. There will is a 
sign-up sheet at the bar.  Look for the write on wipe off board that says, 
Thanksgiving sign up, the sheet is right there for you to access, no need to 
get it from the bartender. 
 
          We are open on Mondays thru football season. We will have food for 
purchase, Donna Marcus is doing a great job coming up with tasty food.  
 
          We also have a Bloody Mary Bar twice a month on Sundays, so come 
to breakfast and enjoy a fancy Bloody Mary with lots of trimmings! 
  
          We are having the rummage/yard sale on Nov.16th (See flyer).  If 
you have any items that are in good shape and want to donate them to the 
lodge.   We have an enclosed trailer in the RV park and Connie is in 
charge of this project.  You can drop items off with her. Please let us know 
in advance when you are dropping off items so there will be someone 
there. If you have larger items, we can plan to pick them up from you with 
a Flatbed Truck on Thursday 11/14 or Friday 11/15.  We will have breakfast bur-
ritos from 8-12 and hamburgers from 12-3 for purchase.  
 
          Don't forget to sign up your children for the Christmas Party. Ages from 1 to 
11 years old. 
 
          Get ready for the New Year’s Eve Party! There will be tickets sold for this 
event. More information to come on this event.  Tickets will go on sale in Novem-
ber 

 
Fraternally Yours, 
Phil Persails 
Governor  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 



Senior REGENT’S chapter chatter 

 

                                       Dear Co-Workers and Lodge Members,  
 
                                                I keep scratching my head and wondering where all our member have been in this 
                                       past month.  We have had GREAT events, talented bands and wonderful food...yet the 
                                      social quarters is over 1/2 empty.  We have all this possibility but many of you are not 
                                      here to enjoy with us.  
 
  
                                                IF YOU HAVE AN ISSUE THAT IS KEEPING YOU FROM COMING...PLEASE 
CALL ME...in confidence... TO DISCUSS!  We want you back...eating, laughing and dancing with us.  I think 
each of us would miss the lodge if we would ever be forced to close.  Let's pull together and make our lodge a 
success.   

          Now...on to the business of the WOTM!  We are continuing to have successful events and we thank you 
for supporting us.  Our workers are AWESOME and we are so grateful to have our dedicated crew!  

 

          Looking forward we are having a Moose Family Thanksgiving...(SIGN UP NOW!!). 

 
          Wednesday December 4th will be our Women's Christmas Party and Ornament exchange (10.00 max.) at 
 7:00 pm.  Come join in the food and fun!  Thursday, November 14th will be the last BUNCO night of the year, 
come enjoy this game of fun with a holiday theme (BUNCO starts at 6:30 PM). 
 
          Saturday Dec. 7th will be the Christmas event with Santa for all the kids, 1-11 yrs. of age.  Please sign up 
you children and grandchildren for this "Not To Be Missed" event.   

 

          Plan to share NEW YEAR’S EVE with you friends at the Moose.  We will have delicious food for every-
one, a wonderful band at a bargain price. Plan to bring your friends and family for a memorable celebration 
with us!   

 

          I hope the fall and holiday season brings you back to the Lodge...we miss you all!  

           

Fraternally yours,   
Meridee  Reynolds 
Sr. Regent    
760-822-6021 



 

 

 

 

ADMINISTRATOR’S UPDATES 

 
Brothers and Sisters of the Lodge, 

            It has been a rough couple of months with the tree problems in the park.  Two big trees coming down and doing so 
much damage as well as the septic/outside toilet issues have hit us pretty hard in the pocket.  We did get the trees that were 
a threat to the playground area and the road cut down so those dangers have been eliminated.  Luckily, members have 
stood up and buffered the cost greatly.  We still have a lot to accomplish and we will need members help to reach our goal.  
Your contributions have covered the cost of the stage framing.  There is a little more to do to complete it but we can chip 
away at it.  We would like to complete any park work before the rains start, so look for some weekend work days ahead. 

          On a discouraging note, we will not have a Veteran’s Day function this year.  Request for committee members was 
published, emailed and vocalized.  Sadly, only a few ladies showed at both meetings and the event could not move forward.  
A thank you to Michele Fettig ,  Betty Lou Gibbs, and Roberta Minshew for their patriotism and respect for veterans.  If you 
get a chance ask Betty Lou and Roberta about their dad.  He is an example of a real hero warrior.   

          With the number of veterans in our lodge I expected them to step up and contribute to an event dedicated to them 
and their brethren.  I am truly disheartened at the lack of appreciation this Lodge has displayed towards veterans. 

          On a general note, the cover charge will be reinstated starting November 1st.  We removed that fee, which funded the 
cost of the band, in hopes that increased attendance would generate the difference and cover cost.  This did not happen and 
attendance was poor.  We are at a point where attendance must increase or the Friday night bands will have to be reduced 
or will cease.  The question is, what will it take to have you attend? Do you want different bands, Rock n’ Roll, Oldies, Blues, 
Jazz, Swing?  We’re willing to try different genres again, but we need to cover the cost of the bands, so please support what 
you ask for.  It seems the most popular is Country, which is what we’ve gone for, however, the majority of the bands play a 
variety of Rock and Country if you ask.  That said, they play to the crowd and if the crowd prefers Country, that ’s usually 
what they play.  This is your Lodge, if you want a change up, let us know, but remember even paying $300 for a band is a 
lot of money if there is no one here to enjoy the music which covers the cost. 

          That being said, I wish to express the gratitude of the Lodge to everyone who responded to the several disasters we 
have endured.   Jesse Farrell, Bob Fleck, Phil Ponto, Brian Thomas, Matt Gang, Al Kosbab, Ryan Nield, Ed Stone, Dan (not 
me), Phil and Lydia Persails and some I can’t recall right now.  It was amazing to see all of you step up when we needed 
you, thank you.  Hopefully, we will have no more misfortune. 

          November is upon us and I wish all of you a great Thanksgiving.  With the holidays approaching please watch the  
bulletin for closed days and special events. 

Fraternally, 

Dan Papp 

Secretary (Acting Administrator) 

College oF regents celebration 

Please join us as we celebrate ALL COLLEGIANS AND 

Liz Crewdson 
Tassel change 

 
Sunday, November 10th @ 2 pm 

Escondido moose lodge 

 





 







 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

LOOkING FOR SERVICES?  DON’T kNOw wHO TO CALL OR wHO TO TRUST?   

Now you do...Call one of our fraternal members, support their  business 

 

EVENT PLANNING 

As a member one of your benefits is use of the Lodge and Park for  special functions! Are 

you planning a wedding, anniversary, birthday or celebration...Why not plan it at the Lodge 

or our beautiful park? Now that the Lodge is closed on Saturday’s we have room for indoor 

special events. 

For Details contact:   Dan Papp 760-310-8031 
Lodge1874@mooseunits.org 

Do you have a favorite charity?  Do you want to help the organization raise funds.  Think about a  
function at the Lodge.  We can work with you to create a great fundraiser if you will chair the com-
mittee to manage the event.  Think about it!  Your Lodge Home has many         attributes that will 
serve you and your charitable organization as well. 



November 2019 Newsletter 

For up-to-date information, check our website at : 

www.moose1874.org 

      ESCONDIDO, CALIFORNIA-FAMILY CENTER #1874 
LOYAL ORDER OF MOOSE 

DEFENDING CIRCLE 

Primary Business Address 

Address Line 2 

Address Line 3 

Address Line 4 

Escondido Family  Center No. 1874  

Women of  the Moose Chapter No.  1310  

LOYAL ORDER OF  MOOSE 

Escondido Moose Lodge 

25721 Jesmond Dene Road 

Escondido CA 92026-8627 
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STAY INFORMED! 

DO WE HAVE YOUR  

CORRECT EMAIL OR 


